
 

Vision: The City of Greater Sudbury is a growing, world-class community bringing talent, technology and a great
northern lifestyle together.

 

Agenda 
Community Services
Committee 
meeting to be held 

Monday, March 26th, 2012 

at 5:30 pm 
Committee Room C-11 

  



For the Community Services Committee Meeting
to be held on Monday, March 26, 2012

Committee Room C-11 at 5:30 pm

COUNCILLOR FRANCES CALDARELLI, CHAIR

Terry Kett, Vice-Chair 

 

 

(Please ensure that cell phones and pagers are turned off)
 Copies of Agendas can be viewed on the City's website at www.greatersudbury.ca/agendas/. 

 

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE
THEREOF
 

COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE 
AGENDA 
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PRESENTATIONS

1. Report dated March 15, 2012 from the Chief of Emergency Services regarding
Fire Regulating By-Law Framework. 
(ELECTRONIC PRESENTATION)   (FOR INFORMATION ONLY)   

6 - 7 

 Tim P. Beadman, Chief of Emergency Services
Danny Stack, Fire Chief

(Presentation to introduce the framework of a Fire Regulating By-Law for the City of
Greater Sudbury.) 

 

2. Report dated March 21, 2012 from the General Manager of Community
Development regarding Draft Parks By-law. 
(ELECTRONIC PRESENTATION)   (FOR INFORMATION ONLY)   

8 - 49 

 Réal Carré, Director of Leisure Services
Chris Gore, Manager of Community Partnerships
Pam Cranston, Manager of Parks Services

(The presentation will provide the Standing Committee with a general overview related
to the planning process, proposed schedule re: public consultation meetings along with
a draft schedule identifying target dates in completing the final review of the City of
Greater Sudbury Parks By-law.) 

 

3. Report dated March 9, 2012 from the General Manager of Community
Development regarding Feel Free to Feel Fit Healthy Community Maps. 
(ELECTRONIC PRESENTATION)   (RECOMMENDATION PREPARED)   

50 - 51 

 Luisa Valle, Director of Social Services
Cindy Dent, Manager of Recreation

(Feel Free to Feel Fit / La santé à votre portée! Healthy Community Maps provide
residents information about which City of Greater Sudbury sport and leisure venues are
available within their neighbourhoods.) 

 

REGULAR AGENDA

REFERRED & DEFERRED MATTERS

R-1. Report dated March 21, 2012 from the General Manager of Community
Development regarding Corporate Sponsorship Policy. 
(RECOMMENDATION PREPARED)   

52 - 60 

 (This report was referred to the Community Services Standing Committee at the City
Council meeting Decmeber 14th, 2011. 

The purpose of the Corporate Sponsorship Policy is to provide an opportunity
for corporations to make financial contributions towards programs, events
and services in return for public recognition. The Corporate Sponsorship
Policy will ensure that relationships are mutually beneficial and respective of
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the City of Greater Sudbury's vision and policies.) 

R-2. Report dated March 12, 2012 from the General Manager of Community
Development regarding Walden Day Care Report. 
(RECOMMENDATION PREPARED)   

61 - 64 

 (This report requests direction from the Community Services Committee regarding
repayment terms of a wage subsidy overpayment for Walden Daycare Centre. An
operational review of Walden Day Care Centre is recommended in order to establish
timelines and capacity for re-payment along with an assessment of the long term
sustainability of the Centre. The report was originally presented to the Community
Services Committee on February 27, 2012 and was referred back to Committee by
City Council on February 28th) 

 

MANAGERS' REPORTS

R-3. Report dated March 15, 2012 from the Chief of Emergency Services
regarding Feasibility Study — Integrated Emergency Communications
Services System. 
(RECOMMENDATION PREPARED)   

65 - 66 

 (This report provides background information and a recommendation to support a
feasibility study to achieve a fully integrated emergency communications services
system.) 

 

ADDENDUM

  

  

CIVIC PETITIONS

  

  

QUESTION PERIOD AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

  

  

NOTICES OF MOTION
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ADJOURNMENT 

(Two-thirds majority required to proceed past 8:30 P.M.)

 

BRIGITTE SOBUSH, DEPUTY CITY CLERK

FRANCA BORTOLUSSI, COMMITTEE SECRETARY
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For Information Only 

Fire Regulating By-Law Framework

 

Recommendation

For Information Only

Background
Fire protection in Ontario is a provincially mandated municipal
responsibility. It is the responsibility of municipal councils to be
familiar with general fire protection requirements, practices and
procedures (ie. The Fire Protection and Prevention Act, 1997).
Whereas in the Municipal Act 2001, where a municipality
establishes and maintains a fire department, it is required that an 
"Establishing and Regulating By-law" be created.  As such, the
City created and adopted By-law 2010-16.

Since the last by-law amendment, there has been significant
change in the corporate reporting structure and the management
of Fire Services as well as trends and issues that require the existing by-law to be renewed.  In addition, the
current by-law does not provide an accurate depiction of the core services being provided by Fire Services
and therefore creates potential liability for the Corporation.

A highlight of changes under consideration includes but is not limited to the following:

The creation of the Emergency Services Department, incorporating the following Divisions:
Emergency Medical Services, Emergency Management, and Fire Services, is to be reflected in the
revised by-law,

1.

The current services being provided, complimented by their relevant definitions will be provided as an
appendix to the by-law and will become the services "approved" by Council through the adoption of a
revised by-law,

2.

An overview of the approved services being provided by specific fire stations will be incorporated,3.
To reflect the diversity of the geographic and topographical nature of the City of Greater Sudbury and
the staffing make-up of the Fire Services Division, the definition of "limited services" will be added and
the Levels of Service section will be incorporated into the by-law to reflect the provision of emergency
response realities and thereby reduce potential liability for the Corporation,

4.

Changes in text, definition(s), and general wording to reflect changes to current fire services affecting
legislation such as amendments to the Fire Protection and Prevention Act, and

5.
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The "Mandate", "Vision", and "Primary Goals" of the Fire Services Division will be added. "Objectives"
in conjunction with current Corporate and master fire service plans, and a comprehensive listing of
"Core Services" will also be included in this revised by-law.

6.

The draft by-law will be consistent with the recommendations of the Office of the Ontario Fire Marshal and
will be comparable to other municipal fire department establishing and regulating by-laws. A draft of our
revised by-law is now under review by the City's Legal Services. Upon completion of Legal Services' review,
Emergency Services will return to the Community Services Committee with the by-law for the Committee
and Council's consideration.

Financial Impact

There is no immediate financial impact with respect to this report.
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For Information Only 

Draft Parks By-law

 

Recommendation

For Information Only

Overview

At the August 10th 2011 Council meeting, Council requested
staff to establish a Parks By-law for the City of Greater
Sudbury.  This information report has been prepared to identify
some of the areas for consultation with the public.  Attached are
copies of the City of Sudbury Parks By-law and a list
of properties.

Background

The Leisure Services 2011-2015 Strategic Plan identifies a
planned action for a Parks By-law for the City of Greater Sudbury.

The by-laws of other municipalities have been reviewed as part
of this process: Toronto, Oshawa, Sault Ste. Marie, Ottawa, Niagara Falls, Windsor, Hamilton, North Bay,
Mississauga, Barrie, Woodstock, London, Orillia, Kitchener, Timmins, Brampton and Town of Huntsville.

Definition of a Park:
"Park" is defined as land and land covered by water and all portions of it owned by or made available by
lease, agreement or otherwise to the City, that is or may be established, dedicated, set apart or made
available for use as public park, parkland, trails, welcome centres, ski hills, open space or any lands that are
zoned P within the City of Greater Sudbury Zoning By-law, including any and all property, buildings,
structures, facilities, erections, improvements located in or on the land, save and except where the land is
governed by other by-laws of the City.

The City has been contacted by citizens and users in regards to parks related concerns and issues and
these areas, not currently and/or partly governed by policy, will be discussed with the public for consultation
prior to the draft by-law being presented for consideration to the Standing Committee.   

1.  Motorized Vehicles in Parks
Several concerns have been raised in regards to motorized vehicles using community trails located
throughout the City.
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2.  Dog Leash Free Zones
An off leash dog park committee (D.O.G.S.) was established in 2010.  The committee has received financial
support from the City along with a contribution from Ward 11 Healthy Community Initiative fund and have
implemented a fund raising campaign to realize the first dog park in the City of Greater Sudbury.  The site is
located on City owned property located at the corner of Donna Drive and Second Avenue North and is
expected to be officially opened in 2012.  The Parks By-law should deal with consideration of pets within
city parks.

3.  Smoking
In the last few years, concerns have been received from users of play fields related to smoking on park
property.  The City's current Smoking By-law (2004-232) Part 1 - Smoking in Public Places identifies
"entranceway" as the area within a nine metre radius surrounding any entrance to a public building or
workplace but does not include a public highway.  The concerns received from citizens have been specific
to smoking near public seating (bleachers), splash parks, play equipment etc. 

In the City of North Bay, no person shall smoke on the grounds of the outdoor sports complex including all
fields, buildings, parking lots and all other passive recreational areas within park boundaries.

In the City of Toronto, while in a park, no person shall smoke tobacco or hold lighted tobacco:
(A) - within a nine metre radius surrounding the edge of any playground safety surface or any playground
equipment,
(B) - within a nine metre radius surrounding the edge of any wading pool, basin or splash pad safety
surface, or
(C) - within any zoo or fenced area

4.  Public Boat Launching Facilities
A number of city parks provide boat launching facilities.  Public boat launches will be identified in the draft
Parks By-law.  

The City provides a public boat launching site in Bell Park off Ramsey Lake Road. In 1999-2000, the City
constructed a building on site which provided public washrooms along with equipment to wash boats being
launched at this site.  The purpose of this service was to ensure that all boats were cleaned prior to
launching in order to control zebra mussel entering the lake and to remove dirt such as oil, gas,etc.  The
service was originally to be provided through a private partnership agreement.  The agreement was not
realized resulting in the service not being offered.  Other concerns raised by the public include winter
access to Bell Park by vehicles onto Ramsey Lake from the boat launch.

5.  Midways/Carnivals
The zoning by-law permits carnivals on properties zoned C5-Shopping Centre for commercial only.  The City
receives requests to operate midways on park properties annually.

6.  Commercial Activities
Special Events organizers are authorized under permit to allow food vendors, selling of merchandise,
souvenirs, art etc.  The City has leased existing concessions located at a number of parks.  The department
has been requested from vendors to set up portable concessions, selling of merchandise, souvenirs etc. at
major community parks such as Bell Park/Boardwalk during the summer months.

7.  Parks Security/Closing hours
The City operates a parks security program.  The program includes a stationary security program at Bell
park from 6 p.m. to 2 a.m. seven days a week and two mobile units on a schedule from 7 p.m. to 3 a.m.
seven days a week, patrolling sites throughout the City pre-selected by parks services.  The parks security
have delt with a number of issues including vandalism, drinking in parks, gatherings in parks past closing
hours, etc.  The draft parks by-law/public consultation will include a review of closing hours.
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hours, etc.  The draft parks by-law/public consultation will include a review of closing hours.

Community Consultation

Three (3) open houses which will be scheduled in May will provide the public/stakeholders/park users with
the opportunity to review the draft by-law and provide input and suggestions.  The results of the community
consultation and the draft parks by-law will be presented to Council for consideration in October, 2012.
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Request for Decision 

Feel Free to Feel Fit Healthy Community Maps

 

Recommendation
 Whereas a Healthy Community is a priority of City Council and
also a key principle within the Official Plan; and 

Whereas it is a goal within the Social Services Strategic Plan to
improve and enhance the social indicators of health of at risk
individuals; and 

Whereas it is a goal within the Leisure Services Strategic Plan to
advance communication with citizens, user groups and partners
regarding leisure and recreation opportunities; and 

Whereas universal access to free healthy activities contributes to
a Healthy Community. 

Therefore, let it be resolved that the Feel Free to Feel Fit Healthy
Community Maps be made available for public access; and 

That, the maps be updated on a quarterly basis in order to
ensure accuracy. 

Finance Implications
 There are no financial implications. 

Background
The Social Services Division recently created a strategic plan to guide its services for the next four years. 
One of the ambitious goals for the term includes improving and enhancing the social indicators of health of
at risk individuals.  The Feel Free to Feel Fit Healthy Community Maps are directly helping to achieve this
goal.  

The Feel Free to Feel Fit Healthy Community Maps are a continuation of the successful free swimming
initiative funded by the Social Services Division in partnership with Leisure Services.  The maps
are designed to provide a visual snapshot of the sport and leisure activities available in neighbourhoods.  In
addition to being available on-line, the maps will also be made available to social assistance recipients as a

Presented To: Community Services
Committee

Presented: Monday, Mar 26, 2012

Report Date Friday, Mar 09, 2012

Type: Presentations 

Signed By

Report Prepared By
Bernadette Walicki
Program Co-ordinator of Community
Initiatives 
Digitally Signed Mar 9, 12 

Division Review
Luisa Valle
Director of Social Services 
Digitally Signed Mar 9, 12 

Recommended by the Department
Catherine Matheson
General Manager of Community
Development 
Digitally Signed Mar 9, 12 

Recommended by the C.A.O.
Doug Nadorozny 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed Mar 9, 12 

Page 50 of 66



addition to being available on-line, the maps will also be made available to social assistance recipients as a
way of enabling them to find free activities for themselves and their families without incurring any cost. A
marketing and distribution plan will be developed in consultation with community partners.

Part of the planned actions involved with improving the social indicators of health by the Social Services
Division is to develop partnerships for the benefit of clients.  The development of the Feel Free to Feel Fit
Healthy Community Maps required the assistance from multiple areas, including: GIS, IT, Libraries and
Heritage Resources, Children Services, Recreation, Parks Services, Arenas and Rainbow Routes.  The
successful collaboration resulted in shared expertise for a product that supports health and well-being and
advances the goals outlined in the Social Services and Leisure Services strategic plans.

The maps will continue to be a work-in-progress.  Social Services and Leisure Services are working with the
IT department to transfer the existing on-line maps to an interactive GIS web-based application that will
allow users to perform specific searches and zoom-in to individual neighbourhoods.  Quarterly updates to
the on-line maps will allow for revisions, including any new or changes assets owned by the City of Greater
Sudbury.

The City of Greater Sudbury is rich with places to enjoy the outdoors in an active or passive way.  The Feel
Free to Feel Fit Healthy Community Maps are an excellent resource for learning about what's in your
neighbourhood - for free!   
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Request for Decision 

Corporate Sponsorship Policy

 

Recommendation
 Whereas corporate sponsorships are an accepted practice for
generating revenue to support programs, events and facilities for
municipalities throughout Ontario; and 

Whereas corporate sponsorship is an opportunity for the private
sector to contribute corporate social responsibilities; 

Therefore, be it resolved that the City of Greater Sudbury adopt
the Corporate Sponsorship Policy as attached and that a by-law
be passed accordingly. 

Finance Implications
 Any costs to the City of Greater Sudbury associated with
corporate sponsorship will be within approved operating and
capital budgets. 

Background
The City offers significant community benefits in the form of programs, events and facilities by which private
corporations may deem beneficial to support through financial or in-kind support in the advancement of their
corporate social responsibility. These corporate partnerships can present as enhancement to existing
assets, the delivery of special events, the creation of new facilities or the introduction of new programs and
services.  Corporate sponsorship improves and increases active living opportunities for City of Greater
Sudbury residents which is in keeping with the Healthy Community priority of City Council.

A number of municipalities have defined corporate sponsorship policies. The following is a highlight of
researched corporate sponsorship policies and programs:

City of Kingston

The City of Kingston has adopted both a Corporate Sponsorship Policy as well as a Advertising Revenue
Generation Policy which govern corporate relationships for paid advertising and sponsorship.

City of Ottawa
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City of Ottawa

The City of Ottawa has identified sponsorship and advertising opportunities and associated anticipated
revenues through 2015. Opportunities include program sponsorship, naming rights, special events
sponsorship and facility signage advertising with a total revenue potential of $12.7 million by 2015.

City of Toronto

The City of Toronto pursues a number of corporate sponsors to help deliver programs and events such as
Doors Open Toronto and the annual Bike Month program. The City of Toronto generated $35.8 million in
sponsorship and advertising revenue in 2009. City of Toronto Council is currently considering a formal
sponsorship and naming rights policy.

City of Whitby

The City of Whitby has utilized corporate sponsorship of recreation facilities, naming rights and event
sponsorship to enhance facilities and keep program rates affordable. In 2009, the City of Whitby generated
$442,500 in sponsorship and advertising revenue.

City of Winnipeg

The ‘Sponsor Winnipeg’ program provides opportunities for sponsorship of greenspace, parks, special
events, recreation facilities, transportation, social services and animal services. The program generated
$500,000 in sponsorship revenue in 2009 and is managed through the Office of the Mayor.

City of Sudbury 

Prior to amalgamation, the City of Sudbury successfully developed and promoted a "Careshares" program
that invited businesses, organizations, volunteer associations and community members to contribute funds
towards enhancing the quality of life in their communities. The focus of the program centred on
beautification projects; however, there were also opportunities for corporate contributions for youth
programs and special events. Donor recognition was made through the Leisure Guide, local media
coverage and invitations to the annual Community Sponsorship Recognition and Awards Ceremony.

Since amalgamation, the City has worked with the private sector for the enhancement of facilities, programs
and events. Examples include the sponsorship of new creative play structures at local playgrounds,
investment in infrastructure at Adanac Ski Hill, event support for the annual Volunteer Recognition Picnic
and the 2010 Ontario Summer Games.

A Corporate Sponsorship Policy will ensure that future sponsorship relationships are consistent with the City
of Greater Sudbury’s vision and mission, comply with City policies and where sponsorship opportunities
exceed a financial benefit of over $35,000 a competitive process will be undertaken. 

General Principles of the Corporate Sponsorship Policy
The City of Greater Sudbury supports the principle that external corporations may sponsor portions of or
entire City programs, events and facilities where such sponsorship is mutually beneficial to both parties and
is consistent with the City's vision and mission, City policies and by-laws.

For sponsorship opportunities exceeding $35,000, a competitive process will be undertaken.   

Types of Sponsorships Opportunites
Potential partnership opportunities include:

Program and Service Sponsorship: sponsorship of new and existing programs, including: adult, aquatic,
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Program and Service Sponsorship: sponsorship of new and existing programs, including: adult, aquatic,
fitness, skating, skiing, snowboarding and youth programs.

Event Sponsorship: sponsorship of existing annual events organized and delivered through Leisure
Services, for example, the Bell Park Concert Series and the Annual Volunteer Recognition Picnic.

Facility Enhancements: The sponsorship of assets which will enhance the quality and experience of Leisure
Services facilities and parks. Enhancements include, but are not limited to new creative play structures and
playground equipment, sun shelters, benches and support buildings.

Community Information Boards: The sponsorship of existing and new billboards used to promote community
events and activities.

Interior Signage (LED Screens):  The sponsorship of interior signs and LED screens for city and community
messaging at community centres, pools, arenas and other facilities. (existing agreement regarding Sudbury
Community arena/local community arenas)

Due to the complex nature of Naming Rights , it is recommended that these are dealt with outside the scope
of the Sponsorship Policy.   Naming Rights are considered in a commercial context, where the naming right
is sold or exchanged for significant cash and/or other considerations under a long-term agreement.  Staff
will be bringing forward updates to the Building, Property and Park Naming Policy, By-law 2004-303 to City
Council regarding new recommended processes for building and facility naming.  Pouring Rights
agreements typically also include exlusive rights for the provision of beverages or other services, beyond a
sponsor recognition agreement.  Existing Pouring Rights agreements at City of Greater Sudbury facilities
are done through a competitive process. 

Advertisements within printed materials produced by the City of Greater Sudbury also fall outside the scope
of this policy as advertising space is sold at established rates and does not imply any reciprocal partnership
arrangement.
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Corporate Sponsorship Policy 
 

Purpose 

 

The purpose of the Corporate Sponsorship Policy is to provide an opportunity for businesses to make 

financial contributions towards programs, events, services or facilities in return for public recognition.   

 

Scope 

 

If the value of the public recognition contribution is over $35,000 a competitive process will be 

undertaken.   

 

Definition 

 

Corporate Sponsorship: A mutually beneficial business arrangement between the municipality and an 

external company wherein the external party contributes funds to a municipal program, event, service 

or facility in return for recognition, acknowledgement or other promotional consideration. 

 

Policy Guidelines 

 

Corporate Sponsorships must: 

 respect and comply with City of Greater Sudbury policies, by-laws and plans; 

 be consistent with the City of Greater Sudbury Visual Identity Program; 

 support the City of Greater Sudbury’s vision and mission. 

 

The Corporate Sponsorship Policy excludes: 

 corporations that are not in good standing with the municipality; 

 businesses which derive revenue from the production of tobacco or alcohol products (except 

events and facilities licensed under the LLBO); 

 funding obtained through formal government programs from other levels of government; 

 donations received under the Parks Services Donation and Memorial Program (By-law 2011-

152);  

 third parties who lease City of Greater Sudbury properties or hold facility agreements with the 

City of Greater Sudbury for activities or events; and 

 existing advertisement agreements that the City of Greater Sudbury has entered into through a 

competitive process. 

 

The Corporate Sponsorship Policy does not: 

 imply endorsement of businesses, products or services; 

 relinquish control of program and service delivery, event planning or facility management; or 
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2 

 

 include Naming Rights, Pouring Rights or advertisements within printed material produced by 

the City of Greater Sudbury. 

 

Recognition of Corporate Sponsors will: 

 be consistent with the proposed sponsorship of the program, event or facility in question; 

 designed in a manner not to detract from the physical attributes and visual integrity of the 

facility or event/program location; and 

 must not negatively impact the experience of users of sponsored events and facilities. 

 

Sponsor Solicitation and Processes 

 

The solicitation of sponsorships shall be conducted in a manner that enhances access and fairness and 

results in a mutually beneficial agreement for both the City, residents of the City of Greater Sudbury and 

the corporate sponsor. 

 

Corporate sponsors will advise the CAO and appropriate General Manager in writing of interest in 

potential sponsorship agreements. 

 

City staff shall be specifically designated by the appropriate General Manager to meet with potential 

sponsors to discuss arrangements and expectations.  

 

Sponsorships valued less than $35,000 may be considered when brought forward to the City.     

 

A competitive process will be undertaken for any sponsorship over $35,000 or those sponsorships that 

offer a significant corporate profile. 

 

Departments will establish the level and manner of sponsor recognition through the negotiation process 

associated with each sponsorship agreement. 

 

Any costs to the City associated with a corporate sponsorship must be within approved operating and 

capital budgets. 

 

Approved corporate sponsorships will be confirmed with a written agreement. Agreements will include 

at minimum the following: 

 The program, service, event or facility in question 

 The value of the sponsor contribution 

 Obligations for sponsorship recognition 

 Responsibility for maintenance, insurance, etc. of any assets associated with or resulting 

from a corporate sponsorship 

 The term of the sponsorship agreement 
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 Specific plans for marketing and branding of the program, service, event or facility in 

question 

 

Written corporate inquiries denied sponsorship approval will be advised in writing with a detailed 

rationale. 

 

The City of Greater Sudbury reserves the right to reject any unsolicited sponsorships that have been 

offered to the City and to reject any proposals for sponsorship that have been openly solicited by the 

City.  

 

Termination of Sponsorship Agreements 

 

The City reserves the right to terminate a sponsorship agreement under the following circumstances: 

 the sponsor in question uses the City’s name outside the parameters of the sponsorship 

agreement, without prior consent;  

 the sponsor in question develops a public image which conflicts with the City’s vision, mission 

and services. 

 

Term 

 

Corporate sponsorship agreements will not exceed the program or service cycle, the event duration or 

the life of the asset in question. 
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Corporate Sponsorship Policy

Purpose

The purpose of the Corporate Sponsorship Policy is to provide an opportunity for businesses to make 
financial contributions towards programs, events, services or facilities in return for public recognition.  

Scope

If the value of the public recognition contribution is over $35,000 a competitive process will be 
undertaken.  

Definition

Corporate Sponsorship: A mutually beneficial business arrangement between the municipality and an 
external company wherein the external party contributes funds to a municipal program, event, service 
or facility in return for recognition, acknowledgement or other promotional consideration.

Policy Guidelines

Corporate Sponsorships must:
 respect and comply with City of Greater Sudbury policies, by-laws and plans;
 be consistent with the City of Greater Sudbury Visual Identity Program;
 support the City of Greater Sudbury’s vision and mission.

The Corporate Sponsorship Policy excludes:
 corporations that are not in good standing with the municipality;
 businesses which derive revenue from the production of tobacco or alcohol products (except 

events and facilities licensed under the LLBO);
 funding obtained through formal government programs from other levels of government;
 donations received under the Parks Services Donation and Memorial Program (By-law 2011-

152);
 third parties who lease City of Greater Sudbury properties or hold facility agreements with the 

City of Greater Sudbury for activities or events; and
 existing advertisement agreements that the City of Greater Sudbury has entered into through a 

competitive process. (Sudbury Wolves O.H.L advertising agreement).

The Corporate Sponsorship Policy does not:
 imply endorsement of businesses, products or services;
 relinquish control of program and service delivery, event planning or facility management; or
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 include Naming Rights, Pouring Rights or advertisements within printed material produced by 
the City of Greater Sudbury.

Recognition of Corporate Sponsors will:
 be consistent with the proposed sponsorship of the program, event or facility in question;
 designed in a manner not to detract from the physical attributes and visual integrity of the 

facility or event/program location; and
 must not negatively impact the experience of users of sponsored events and facilities.

Sponsor Solicitation and Processes

The solicitation of sponsorships shall be conducted in a manner that enhances access and fairness and
results in a mutually beneficial agreement for both the City, residents of the City of Greater Sudbury and 
the corporate sponsor.

Corporate sponsors will advise the CAO and appropriate General Manager in writing of interest in 
potential sponsorship agreements.

City staff shall be specifically designated by the appropriate General Manager to meet with potential 
sponsors to discuss arrangements and expectations. 

Sponsorships valued less than $35,000 may be considered when brought forward to the City.    

A competitive process will be undertaken for any sponsorship over $35,000, in accordance with the 
threshold identified in the Purchasing By-law, or those sponsorships that offer a significant corporate 
profile.

The competitive bid process threshold for Corporate Sponsorship will mirror any revisions made in the 
Purchasing By-law.

Departments will establish the level and manner of sponsor recognition through the negotiation process 
associated with each sponsorship agreement.

Any costs to the City associated with a corporate sponsorship must be within approved operating and 
capital budgets.

Approved corporate sponsorships will be confirmed with a written agreement. Agreements will include 
at minimum the following:

 The program, service, event or facility in question
 The value of the sponsor contribution
 Obligations for sponsorship recognition
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 Responsibility for maintenance, insurance, etc. of any assets associated with or resulting 
from a corporate sponsorship

 The term of the sponsorship agreement
 Specific plans for marketing and branding of the program, service, event or facility in 

question

Written corporate inquiries denied sponsorship approval will be advised in writing with a detailed 
rationale.

The City of Greater Sudbury reserves the right to reject any unsolicited sponsorships that have been 
offered to the City and to reject any proposals for sponsorship that have been openly solicited by the 
City. 

Termination of Sponsorship Agreements

The City reserves the right to terminate a sponsorship agreement under the following circumstances:
 the sponsor in question uses the City’s name outside the parameters of the sponsorship 

agreement, without prior consent; 
 the sponsor in question develops a public image which conflicts with the City’s vision, mission 

and services.

Term

Corporate sponsorship agreements will not exceed the program or service cycle, the event duration or 
the life of the asset in question, and are negotiated with private sector partners and CGS.
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Request for Decision 

Walden Day Care Report

 

Recommendation
 Whereas the City of Greater Sudbury is the local Consolidated
Municipal Service Manager for Child Care and manages wage
subsidy allocations for 23 different Child Care Operators; 

And whereas one Operator was in arrears to the City for wage
subsidy reconciliation for 2010 and 2011; 

And whereas that Operator did remit payment for the 2010
arrears; 

And whereas the Operator has been unable to re-pay the wage
subsidy grant within the specified timelines for the 2011 arrears; 

Be it resolved that the Standing Committee of Community
Services recommend an operational review of Walden Day Care
Centre in order to establish timelines and capacity for re-payment
and determine the sustainability of the Centre. 

Background
Matter referred back to committee for further discussion.

 

  

Presented To: Community Services
Committee

Presented: Monday, Mar 26, 2012

Report Date Monday, Mar 12, 2012

Type: Referred & Deferred Matters 

Signed By

Report Prepared By
Tyler Campbell
Manager of Children Services 
Digitally Signed Mar 16, 12 

Division Review
Ron Henderson
Director of Citizen Services 
Digitally Signed Mar 16, 12 

Recommended by the Department
Catherine Matheson
General Manager of Community
Development 
Digitally Signed Mar 16, 12 

Recommended by the C.A.O.
Doug Nadorozny 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed Mar 19, 12 
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Request for Decision 

Walden Day Care Centre – Wage Subsidy
Overpayment

 

Recommendation
 Whereas the City of Greater Sudbury is the local Consolidated
Municipal Service Manager for Child Care and manages wage
subsidy allocations for 23 different Child Care Operators; 

And whereas one Operator was in arrears to the City for wage
subsidy reconciliation for 2010 and 2011; 

And whereas that Operator did remit payment for the 2010
arrears; 

And whereas the Operator has been unable to re-pay the wage
subsidy grant within the specified timelines for the 2011 arrears; 

Be it resolved that the Standing Committee of Community
Services recommend an operational review of Walden Day Care
Centre in order to establish timelines and capacity for re-payment
and determine the sustainability of the Centre. 

Finance Implications
 If an operational review is required, the funding would be
provided for within the existing operating budget. 

Background
The Children Services Section oversees the children services system in Greater Sudbury and as such
administers two key programs for child care providers.  Wage subsidy is a program in which the City will
reimburse staffing costs based on a Provincial formula.  Fee subsidy allows citizens to access a subsidy
based on income testing that allows equitable access to the child care system.

Currently the City manages wage subsidy agreements with 23 different providers.  The formula that is used
to calculate wage subsidy at the beginning of the year is based on the specific operating capacity of the
Centre.  As part of the administrative process, the City requires an annual reconciliation from providers in
order to ensure the wage subsidy funds are being used for their intended purpose.  As an example, a

Presented To: Community Services
Committee

Presented: Monday, Feb 27, 2012

Report Date Wednesday, Feb 15, 2012

Type: Managers' Reports 

Signed By

Report Prepared By
Tyler Campbell
Manager of Children Services 
Digitally Signed Feb 15, 12 

Division Review
Ron Henderson
Director of Citizen Services 
Digitally Signed Feb 15, 12 

Recommended by the Department
Catherine Matheson
General Manager of Community
Development 
Digitally Signed Feb 15, 12 

Recommended by the C.A.O.
Doug Nadorozny 
Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed Feb 15, 12 
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provider could have a reduction in operating capacity during the year which would then cause an
overpayment which the provider would have to pay back to the City.  Providers have been instructed to
complete monthly reconciliations as part of good business practice to ensure that they catch any
overpayment's early in the year and that these can then be corrected which avoids a large overpayment at
the end of the year.

For 2010 and 2011, there has been one organization that has had large overpayment's owed to the City at
year end.  Walden Day Care Centre (WDC) owed the City $34,077 for the 2010 wage subsidy which was
repaid on December 30th, 2011 after making an arrangement with the City. 

The reconciliation for 2011 wage subsidy was due by the end of January 2012 which showed an amount
owing to the City of $24,387.  WDC has indicated that they could only afford to pay back the amount on a
monthly basis over the next 24 months, which is outside of the City's practice.

A Brief History of Walden Day Care Centre
 

WDC has been in operation since 1989 and has had various interactions with the City throughout the past
10 years.  WDC is currently licensed to provide 349 spaces in four sites and is the only operator providing
English language licensed child care in the Copper Cliff and Lively areas.  On two separate occasions the
City has conducted reviews of different facets of the Centre’s operations.  The outcome in both instances
resulted in recommendations which were presented to the Board of Directors of the Centre.   

CGS Considerations for Walden Day Care Centre
 

The City of Greater Sudbury has two options to collect the outstanding balance;

1.   Complete an operational review to establish time lines for re-payment and assess sustainability of the
Centre.

The City of Greater Sudbury can appoint a 3rd party to review the current operations at the Centre.  This
would give the City a clear understanding of the financial condition of the Centre and would therefore allow
the City to be prepared with a contingency plan if there was indeed a default by the Centre.  The report
would be shared with the Board of Directors at the Centre.  The selection of a 3rd party auditor would follow
the City's purchasing policies and procedures.  KPMG has done this type of work for the Children Services
Section in the past and they have a familiarity with this Centre and the funding guidelines for Children
Services.  The 3rd party would also recommend a re-payment plan based on their analysis of the long term
sustainability of the Centre.  The total cost of the option would be in the range of $10,000 to $15,000.  This
would be funded from the administrative portion of the Children Services budget that is fully funded from the
Ministry of Education.  

2.  Commence overpayment reductions on their monthly payments from the City to bring the debt to zero by
year end.

The City of Greater Sudbury could commence overpayment reductions by clawing back the monthly wage
subsidy that is owed to the Centre to establish a re-payment plan to recover the funds, within the fiscal year
ending December 31st, 2012.

While this option would collect the amount owing in a timelier manner, it will not address the root problem of
ongoing payment issues with the Centre and may put the Centre at risk- jeopardizing the delivery of child
care services in the Lively area. 

Next Steps
It is recommended that Option 1 be implemented in order to establish a repayment plan that is
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recommended by an outside party based on the financial condition of the Centre.  This option will also allow
Children Services to be able to protect the child care spaces in the area with an adequate contingency plan
should the Centre default. It will also provide the operator with recommendations to manage City subsidies
in a more efficient manner.
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Request for Decision 

Feasibility Study — Integrated Emergency
Communications Services System

 

Recommendation
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury undertake a feasibility study
to achieve a fully integrated Emergency Communications
Services System for Greater Sudbury, and 

THAT the Chief of Emergency Services working with Police
Services and the Office of the CAO develop a Business Case for
the consideration of the City's Commuity Services
Committee/Council and submission to the Ontario Ministry of
Health and Long Term Care, and 

THAT the funding of $100,000 be provided for from a
combination of the operating budget and a contribution from the
Land Ambulance Reserve Fund to support this undertaking. 

Finance Implications
 If approved, the funding for the feasibility study will be provided for from the operating budget and a
contribution from the Land Ambulance Reserve Fund. 

Executive Summary
The Emergency Services Department, working with Police Services and the Office of the CAO, should
jointly investigate the feasibility to integrate EMS dispatch with the City's current dispatch system for 9-1-1,
Police and Fire, to achieve a fully integrated Emergency Communications Services system for the Greater
City.  This should include development of a 'phased' implementation plan (inclusive of capital and operating
costs) and a Business Case for the Community Services Committee/Council's consideration and submission
to the Ontario Ministry of Health and Long Term Care. Phase 1 of the implementation plan may be the City's
assumption of operational governance (100% provincially funded) for ambulance dispatch.

Background
In the Province of Ontario, the Ministry of Health and Long Term Care (MOHLTC) has had responsibility for
all aspects of ambulance communications, including the answering and processing of incoming requests for
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Signed By
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Tim Beadman
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Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed Mar 21, 12 



ambulance service, the assignment of ambulances to emergency and non-emergency calls and,
traditionally, the deployment of available resources within the requirements of the municipalities' deployment
plan ( Pomax Inc, 2009).

In the North, there are two Central Ambulance Communications Centres (Sudbury & Thunder Bay) operated
by the MOHLTC, and another three centres located in Timmins (Police), Sault Ste. Marie (Hospital), and
North Bay (Hospital) that are operated as non-ministry dispatch centres.  The MOHLTC currently provides
100% of operating to non-ministry dispatch centres in the Province.

For the City's Emergency Medical Services, the City relies on the Sudbury Central Ambulance
Communications Centre (CACC) located at McFarlane Lake (3767 Highway 69 S) operated by the
MOHLTC; whereas, Greater Sudbury Police Services provide 9-1-1 and emergency dispatch services for
the Police and Fire Services.

The two agencies (CACC and Police Communications) operate independently from separate locations,
using different staff, CAD/COM systems, operating protocols, standards, etc.  The lack of interoperability of
communications impedes information sharing and contributes to operational inefficiency and occasional
delay in deployment of the correct resource.  Further, there is an overlap of Fire and EMS responsibilities
frequently resulting in deployment of resources from both Services when they may not be required e.g.,
medical aid calls.  Also called into question is the quality of EMS dispatch call data records, which the City
receives through governmental third party services, external to the MOHLTC Emergency Health Services
Branch.

There are more streamlined models for public safety dispatch that other jurisdictions have implemented,
ranging from physical co-location of dispatch services, to partial consolidation of functions, to complete
integration. It has been suggested that the City should investigate assumption of operational governance for
ambulance dispatch services – as is the case in the City of Toronto, City of Ottawa and in the Regional
Municipality of Niagara.

The Regions of Peel, Durham, York, and Halton, and the County of Simcoe have undertaken a joint
feasibility study and the findings have recommended taking the necessary steps to convince the Province
that governance and operational responsibility for land ambulance dispatch services in the Greater Toronto
Area should be transferred to the municipalities as a single GTA Dispatch centre model. And further, that
the Province should assume a legislative, regulatory, and continued funding role only.

In Sudbury, given that the City's Emergency Medical Services call volumes represents about 90% of the
work assignment for the Sudbury Central Ambulance Communications Centre, there is a further opportunity
to investigate the feasibility to integrate EMS dispatch with the City's current dispatch system for 9-1-1.
Based on the findings to date, the City of Timmins is the only dispatch centre that has responsibility for all
three emergency services (Police, Fire, and EMS) throughout the Province.

The Chief of Emergency Services working with Police Services and the Office of the CAO will, with the
assistance of third party subject matter expertise, develop a Business Case for the City's Community
Services Committee/Council's consideration and submission of the Ontario Ministry of Health and Long
Term Care.
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